
I’m writing to urge legislators to prioritize maintaining and improving existing streets and 
infrastructure, seismically and for pedestrian safety. We do not need extraordinarily 
expensive freeway expansions when while we are in climate crisis and can’t afford to 
manage what we already have. 
 
Shelby Schroeder 


